Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of  meeting  held on Monday 9th March  2015 at 7.00pm at the surgery

	1
	Apologies: 
Jenny, William. Yvonne,  Adelelaide,  Gerald

In the absence of Jenny, Amanda chaired the meeting

	2
	The minutes of last meeting 
had been circulated by email and were approved.  
Matters arising
The PPG noticeboard is now displaying information about Striders and Strollers

Colourful file boxes are now being used to display the children’s books

	3
	Chairman's report as emailed prior to the meeting
Since our last meeting I have attended a CHC meeting where we were given a talk by the main infection control sister for all three hospital on what to expect if you have to be admitted. In the last few years the hospitals have managed to reduce the amount of infections by a number of methods these include asking visitors or patients to use hand gel on the end of the bed or by the entrance to each ward or area. The hospital have introduced a shower gel for patients to use which has reduced the risk of transmitted infections which is proving to be more successful.

Jenny is having a knee operation today and will be out of action for the next 6-8 weeks, including the Open afternoon on 28 March..  Ann agreed to be in charge at this meeting and will sort out tea, coffee and biscuits. 

The hall has asked for volunteers to be trained in H& S procedures at St George and St Theresa's Hall.  Ann suggested she contact Oksana and ask her to train Ann and Ian at the next Striders and Strollers meeting on 19th March.  

Apart from Jenny, William and Val all PPG members and Amanda had indicated that they would be available to help on the day.  Ian expressed concern about moving chairs and it was suggested that perhaps some younger family members (eg Don's son) might be willing to come to help at the beginning.



	4
	Vice chairman's report
1
Web Site -  on going-needs to be kept alive. Amanda asked Ian to provide her with some extra training so that she can keep the news items up to date

Spring Newsletter has been produced and Ian circulated copies to the PPG.  It advertises the new website and the open meetings.

Ian has produced laminated posters plus handouts for the Open   meeting..  It was agreed the posters and handouts would be displayed in the Surgery and the Pharmacy. Sainsburys have agreed to display a poster on their community notice board and nearer the time at the end of each checkout.  Dorridge Village Hall, Dorridge butchers, Bentley heath butchers and/or Coop, and Arden School will also be asked to display them.  Amanda will send out a series of SMS messages to remind patients and there will be a notice on the website.  Amanda will arrange for newsletters or handouts to be attached to repeat prescriptions and will ask the doctors to promote the event.
It was agreed that Ian should be reimbursed for the expense of producing the posters and handouts.

	5
	Treasurer's report.  .

A Cheque is being   handed over to MIND  by Ian on Tuesday 10 March

Accounts figures had been emailed  as attachment with Agenda and were accepted by the meeting.

	6
	Items from the Surgery
Amanda explained briefly about the new contractual  requirements for Summary Care Records, Access to medical records and the Electronic Prescription service.  She has written articles about all of these for the latest newsletter.

The suggestion box is now in use and being monitored regularly by Nicola who plans to put feedback on the noticeboard adjacent to it.

There will soon be a display case with photos of retired Dorridge doctors and another one with details of  doctors currently working at the practice.

NB Amanda would like help with the item below!
Amanda circulated copies of her PPG report for the year and asked PPG members to read it through when they had time after the meeting.  She has to finish it by the end of  March.   If possible before she completes it she would like comments from PPG members giving our individual  opinions as to how the surgery has met the 3 targets identified  at the beginning of the year.

It was agreed that when the PPG report is completed Ian would sign this off  on behalf  of all the PPG



	7
	Planning for 2015 open meetings, 
The arrangements for the first open meeting were discussed under Chairman's report.

Ian has arranged for Sandy Walmsley the respiratory nurse and Manesh the pharmacy adviser to come to talk to the second meeting on 20th June and is talking to Bernadette Faulkner from the CCG about suitable speakers for the Diabetes event in September.



	8
	AOB
Corkhill award.  Don is working on this and he and Amanda will get together to finalise the submission



	9
	Date of next meeting.  Tuesday 12th May




